Great American Jeep Rally 2010

Jeeps, Jeeps and More Jeeps in the Yankee State

There is only one word to describe the Great American Jeep Rally ’10 (GAJR) …AWESOME! It’s a Jeep event done in the spirit of New England.
On Oct. 3, 2010 in Somers, CT the fall foliage, awesome weather and carnival atmosphere created the perfect setting for being surrounded by fellow Jeep enthusiasts. In fact, over 740 Jeeps assembled with their owners for a must see event. A record turnout!

Over 6 clubs and 16 sponsors supported the GAJR. Keeping the 1,500+ attendees entertained were helicopter rides, a huge rock garden, three RTI ramps, Jeep awards, lively music, and concessioners providing great fare. There was even an RC rock garden! Can you believe it?

The vendors were showing off new products and offering special one day deals at “rock” bottom prices.  The event planners were thoughtful enough to bring in “air-flatables” for the kiddies along with several fire trucks from the Broad Brook Fire Department for “touch a truck.” There was so many raffle prizes that they needed to have a raffle every half hour to give them all away. It seemed like it was raining prizes!

When asked about the event, one spectator said, “I come here with my family every year and this one was the best one yet. It was well organized, we always knew what was going on or coming up next, there’s so much to do that we actually stayed the entire day!”

Ian Johnson from the popular show “4X4 Extreme” on Spike TV” was present to sign autographs, pose for pictures and be the all around funny guy he is. He knows how to make folks smile and honored us by presenting all of the Jeep Awards to their happy winners (though we never did get to see the winner of the Mall Crawler award.)

But the success of the GAJR is owed to all of the volunteers! One could see their positive attitudes as they smiled and worked and worked. Over 75 volunteers spent more than 1,000 man-hours in just two days from setup to take down; still more time was spent in the planning and logistics for the event. Rumor has it that more than one person used a week of vacation time to volunteer. Talk about dedication! These volunteers are deserving of high praise!

Proceeds from the GAJR went to the Broad Brook Fire Department http://www.bbfd.org/ and the North East Association of 4 Wheel Drive clubs http://www.nea4wd.org. 

By the end of the day there was the feeling of great success in the air. Everyone had a totally awesome good time.

Be sure to put the Great American Jeep Rally on your wheeling calendar! The 10-year anniversary event is scheduled for Sept. 25, 2011. Check out http://www.jeeprally.org for details and updates. See you next year. – Dan Strà is a long time supporter of 4WD volunteerism and volunteer leadership. He is also the founder of JonFund 4WD Club http://www.jonfund.com.
